PORT HURON. MICHIGAN

THE FERTILE THUMB AND RIVER DISTRICT

April 9, 1940

Ir. Norman L. Paguire 101 Hope Street Stamford, Jonnecticut

Dear Horman:

The wish to take this opportunity to verify and thank you for your reception report of March 13th which checks with our official log of that date.

We are enclosing one of our cards as verification of your report.

Me hope that you will continue to listen for us from time to time, and especially to our next monitor .chedule test from 5:00 to 5:15 A.M. E.S.T. on May 8, 1940.

Yours very truly,

PORT HURON BROADUASTING GOTTAMY

Mayne F. McDonnell, Chief Engineer

wfmed:efh